
 
 

 
June 29, 2023 
 
 
Transmittal No. 251      Oil Pipeline Filing:    
 
To: Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 

FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 
   888 First Street, N.E. 

Washington, DC 20426 
 
Dear Secretary Bose: 
 
The accompanying Magellan Pipeline Company, L.P. (“MPL”) tariff, issued on June 29, 2023, to be effective 
on August 1, 2023, is sent to you for filing in compliance with the requirements of the Interstate Commerce 
Act and the rules and regulations of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission. Said tariff is issued by Jake 
Nolte, Supervisor, Tariffs, for MPL, and is concurred in by all carriers named therein as participants under the 
concurrences or authorizations now on file with Carrier. 
 

F.E.R.C. No. 184.30.0 canceling F.E.R.C. No. 184.29.0, IS23-400-000 
 
F.E.R.C. No. 184.30.0 is filed under authority of 18 CFR 341.5 (cancellation of tariffs). This tariff cancels 
interstate transportation service from the Casper or Strouds, WY origins to the Rapid City, SD destination for 
lack of use. References to other tariffs have been updated to reflect the current tariff numbers where 
applicable. No other changes have been made to this tariff. 
 
MPL hereby respectfully requests that all protests, complaints, suspensions, motions, or orders, which in any 
way affect this publication, be transmitted via facsimile concurrent with their filing/issuance to Jake Nolte at 
(918) 574-7495 and Leah Ward at (918) 574-7039 confirmed at the telephone numbers shown below. 
 
I hereby certify that I have on or before this date sent one copy of the publications and transmittal to 
each subscriber thereto in accordance with 18 CFR § 385.2010(f)(2).  Please direct questions and services 
regarding this filing to Jake Nolte at the address shown. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
Jake Nolte     Leah Ward 
Supervisor, Tariffs    Associate General Counsel 
One Williams Center    One Williams Center 
Tulsa, OK 74172     Tulsa, OK  74172 
(918) 574-7176     (918) 574-7454 
 


